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VIOLATION NOTICE 

On September 4, 2014, the Department of Environmental Quality (DEQ), Air Quality 
Division (AQD), received notice that the stack heights for EUCONTNRNOCTRL were 
outside permitted limits. This is a violation of the federal Clean Air Act; Part 55, Air 
Pollution Control, of the Natural Resources and Environmental Protection Act, 1994 PA 
451, as amended (Act 451 ); the administrative rules and the conditions of Renewable 
Operating Permit (ROP) number MI-ROP-84197-2011. The violation is as follows: 

Rule/Permit 
Process Description Condition Violated Comments 

EUCONTNRNOCTRL MI-ROP-84197 -2011, Maximum permitted exhaust 
EUCONTRNOCTRL, diameter of 
SC VIIL1 SV800THSTACK SV800THSTACK is 24 
SC Vlll.2 SVOVENSTACK inches. 

Maximum permitted exhaust 
diameter of SVOVENSTACK 
is 8 inches. 
Minimum permitted height 
above ground is 60 feet for 
both stacks. 

The records provided to the DEQ on September 4, 2014 indicate that the actual exhaust 
diameter of SV800THSTACK is 26 inches, and the actual height of the stack is 52 feet 
above ground. The actual exhaust diameter of SVOVENSTACK is 8 inches and the 
stack height is 52 feet above ground. 

Please initiate actions necessary to correct the cited violation and submit a written 
response to this Violation Notice by October 7, 2014 (which coincides with 21 calendar 
days from the date of this letter). The written response should include: the dates the 
violation occurred; an explanation of the causes and duration of the violation; a 
summary of the actions that have been taken and are proposed to be taken to correct 
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the violation and the dates by which these actions will take place; and what steps are 
being taken to prevent a reoccurrence. 

If AAR Mobility Systems believes the above observations or statements are inaccurate or 
do not constitute violations of the applicable legal requirements cited, please provide 
appropriate factual information to explain your position. 

Thank you for your attention to resolving the violation cited above. If you have any 
questions regarding the violation or the actions necessary to bring this facility into 
compliance, please contact me at the number listed below. 

cc/via email: Ms. Lynn Fiedler, DEQ 

Sincerely, 

~~a~~·-
Caryn Owens 
Environmental Quality Analyst 
Air Quality Division 
231-876-4414 

Ms. Mary Ann Delehanty, DEQ 
Ms. Teresa Seidel, DEQ 
Mr. Thomas Hess, DEQ 
Ms. Janis Ransom, DEQ 


